Commission Meeting
7.16.24

3rd Day of the July Term
Maysville, MO

Presiding Commissioner, Kyle Carroll, West District Commissioner, Kyle White, East District Commissioner, Chet Owen
and County Clerk, Melissa Meek.

Presiding Commissioner, Kyle Carroll welcomed those in attendance and led all in prayer. The Pledge of Allegiance was
then recited by all in attendance.

Presiding Commissioner, Kyle Carroll made the motion to accept the agenda as presented and approve the minutes from
the July 9" meeting. West District Commissioner, Kyle White made the second. All in favor. Motion carried.

County Clerk, Melissa Meek advised that no one had contacted her to set up an appointment for BOE so in 2024 there will
be no meeting of the Board of Equalization.

Garry McFee of Howe and Company met with the Commission to drop off RFQ’s from Howe for the upcoming BRO
projects. Currently DeKalb County is slated for 5 BRO projects in the County.

The Commission reviewed and signed checks for accounts payable.

County Clerk, Melissa Meek presented fund balances to the Commission for them to review. All funds look good currently.
Melissa also presented sales tax reports with all those funds coming in above average.

Joseph McLiney of McLiney & Company met with the Commission to discuss refinancing the building note to have yearly
payments and a lower interest rate. Payments will continue to be made with USE Tax funds and will save the County a
generous amount of money. Joseph will return to the Commission as soon as he gets financing in place.

Collector/Treasurer Jessica Lee presented the adjustment register for June for the Commission and Clerk to review and
sign.

Attorney Travis Elliott sent documentation for signage to be placed at the Fairgrounds concerning usage and insurance
requirements. Melissa will take that to the printer for signs to be made and then will be placed at the Fairgrounds.

If you have an event you would like to hold at The DeKalb County Fair grounds please contact County Clerk,
Melissa Meek to ensure there are no scheduling conflicts and that you have the correct insurance in place.

With no further business before the County Commission, they adjourned until July 23, 2024



